
 
 

Response of Schlesinger Communications, Inc. 
to EEO Audit Letter, dated February 25, 2021 

 
 
Schlesinger Communications, Inc. (“Licensee”), the licensee of Station WVSQ, Renovo, 
Pennsylvania (Facility ID No. 49266), hereby responds to the February 25, 2021 letter 
from Elizabeth E. Goldin, Assistant Chief, Hearings and Investigations Division, 
Enforcement Bureau (the “Audit Letter”), providing notice that the station employment 
unit that includes WVSQ (the “SEU”) was selected for Equal Employment Opportunity 
(“EEO”) audit.   
 
In addition to WVSQ, the SEU includes the following radio stations that are licensed to 
Schlesinger: WBLF(AM), Bellefonte, PA (Facility ID 17317); WBPZ(AM), Lock Haven, 
PA (Facility ID 37740); WSQV(FM) Lock Haven, PA (Facility ID 37741); and 
WQCK(FM), Phillipsburg, PA (Facility ID 43880).  No station in the SEU is operated 
pursuant to a time brokerage agreement.  

Each numbered paragraph below corresponds to the numbered paragraph in the Audit 
Letter to which it responds. 

2(a)  The SEU has a total of four full-time employees, i.e., employees who work at least 
30 hours per week, and they hold the following positions: 

-- Operations Manager (regularly assigned to work at least 40 hours per week) 

-- News/Programming Director (regularly assigned to work 40 hours per week) 

-- Announcer (regularly assigned to work 40 hours per week) 

-- Traffic/Billing Clerk (regularly assigned to work 35 hours per week) 

2(b)(v)  No complaints against the SEU, any station in the SEU, or the Licensee, 
alleging unlawful discrimination on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin or 
sex are pending, and none have been resolved during the current license term of any 
station in the SEU.   

 

4(d)  A supporting Certification of Jeffry O. Schlesinger, President of the Licensee, is 
included with this response. 

 

This response is being placed in the SEU stations’ online public inspection files prior to 
April 26, 2021. Please direct all communications concerning this response to the 
Licensee’s communications counsel, Shelley Sadowsky, at 
shelley@sadowskycommlaw.com. 
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